
 
FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 

REPORT OF THE REGULAR OPEN SESSION 
 

Wednesday, June 15, 2022 – 1:30 p.m. 
Hybrid Meeting 

 
DIRECTORS PRESENT: Jim Hopkins – Chair, Azar Asgari, Donna Rane-Szostak, Elsie 

Addington, Mark Laws, Sue Stephens (Alternate for Al Amado) 
  
DIRECTORS ABSENT: Al Amado, Pat English, Diane Casey, Deborah Dotson, Craig Wayne 
  
ADVISORS PRESENT: Rosemarie DiLorenzo 
 
STAFF PRESENT: 
 

Steve Hormuth, Eric Nunez, Erika Hernandez 

OTHERS PRESENT: GRF – Egon Garthoffner, Juanita Skillman, Reza Karimi 
 
   United – Richard “Dick” Rader 
 
Call to Order 
Director James Hopkins chaired the meeting and was called to order at 1:40 p.m.  
 
Acknowledgement of Media 
The meeting was streamed through Granicus and made available via Zoom for members of the 
community to participate virtually.  
 

Approval of Meeting Agenda 
A motion was made and carried unanimously to approve the agenda as presented.  
 
Approval of the Regular Meeting Report of April 20, 2022 
A motion was made and carried unanimously to approve the committee report as presented.  
 

Chair Remarks 
None.  
 

Member Comments (Items Not on the Agenda) 
None.  
 

Department Head Update 
Steve Hormuth, Director of Financial Services, discussed the previous and upcoming 2023 
budget meetings and the acceptance of two donations from the Judy Saxon Trust. The first 
donation was in the amount of $15,000 for the expressed purpose of moisture intrusion. The 
second donation was in the amount of $3,000 to be used for Maintenance and Construction. A 
staff report will be presented at the July 5th board meeting where the board will adopt a 
resolution and acknowledge the donation.  
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Review Preliminary Financial Statements dated May 31, 2022 
The committee reviewed the financial statements dated May 31, 2022. Questions were 
addressed. 
 

Endorsement from Standing Committees 
Security Services – Supplemental Appropriation for Replacement of Stop Signs. Eric Nunez, 
Director of Security Services, presented a staff report that was previously reviewed at the GRF 
Board meeting on June 7th. The staff report recommended the replacement of 21 stop signs with 
solar powered, flashing LED lights with a supplemental appropriation from the Equipment Fund 
in the amount of $42,913. Director Elsie Addington made a motion to endorse the 
recommendation to replace stop signs as written. Chair Hopkins seconded the motion. The 
motion failed by a 3-2 vote. Director Hopkins requested those with a dissenting vote to share 
their concerns via email in an effort to communicate the collective concerns to the board.  
  
Future Agenda Items 
Project Log Presentation 
SageView Presentation 
 
Committee Member Comments 
None. 
 

Date of Next Meeting  
Wednesday, August 17, 2022 at 1:30 p.m.  
 
Recess to Closed Session 
The meeting recessed to closed session at 3:27 p.m. 
 
 

________________________ 
James Hopkins, Chair 

James (Jun 21, 2022 11:13 PDT)
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